

New York - Bonn - Manila

Mr Yahya Cholil Staquf General Chairman of the Executive Board Nahdlatul Ulama

Bonn and New York, 28 December 2021

Dear Pak Yahya,

It was a joyful and unexpected Christmas gift to me and to the World Evangelical Alliance to learn of your election as General Chairman of Nahdlatul Ulama on 24 December 2021.

On behalf of the World Evangelical Alliance, which represents 600 million Protestant Christians, I congratulate you on your new position. Even though it was an election with several candidates, from my point of view the members casting votes gave you what you deserved.

You have played a similar role to some extent already as General Secretary. Yet I am aware that being the global figurehead of Humanitarian Islam can create opponents as well as admirers. This was not an automatic next step for you, but rather, you have reaped the fruit of many years of teaching, speaking up, networking and convincing fellow Muslim leaders. I admire your zeal and endurance in this.

Your election makes the moments we have shared and the actions we have planned together even more precious, as we now know that you were on the road to becoming General Chairman. And it is a privilege to work together with you for peace and harmony between our two faiths.

Your father surely would be very proud of you, as you develop his legacy further into a new generation and beyond Indonesia. And while there is a need for politicians and parties to implement Humanitarian Islam, I am convinced that the real potential for interreligious harmony lies with religious leaders. Only if Humanitarian Islam is not just a political project but is backed by deep and persuasively expressed religious convictions, based on solid theological arguments, can it make a large-scale difference in the long run.

I thank you not only for working towards a peaceful Indonesia, in which millions of my fellow Christians are happy to live, but also because you have broadened your perspective to address the global situation. This requires a lot of courage, as there are many influential counterparts. I am convinced that God is pleased with you for all the energy you have invested and for your willingness to risk things on behalf of all of God's creation, not only for your own people.

I wish you a happy New Year and all wisdom as you decide on the next steps you will be taking in this new role. Sincerley Yours,

Thomas Schmit

P.O. Box 3402 Church Street Station New York, NY 10008-3402 United States

Friedrichstrasse 38 53111 Bonn Germany

102 Sct. Rallos Street, Diliman Quezon City 1103 Philippines

## Offices of the WEA

Bonn

WEA Departments WEA United Nations Liaisons WEA Ambassadors Regional Evangelical Alliances

Brasilia Brussels Cape Town Colombo Dover (NY) Geneva Hamilton (NZ) Jakarta Jerusalem Manila Mexico City Nairobi New York Tashkent Tunapuna (Trinidad) Vancouver

## Secretary General & CEO

Washington, D.C.

Bishop Dr. Thomas Schirrmacher

Esther Haberland, PA to the Secretary General esther.haberland.pa.sg@worldea.org Martin Warnecke, PA to the Secretary General martin.warnecke.pa.sg@worldea.org Fax +49 228 9650381

## Deputy Secretary General – Ministries

Dr. Brian Winslade

Alliance Engagement Department Church Engagement Department Public Engagement Department Global Advocacy Department Global Theology Department Global Witness Department

## **Deputy Secretary General – Operations**

Dr. Peirong Lin

Administration
Communications
Development
Finance
Human Resource Management